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While at the residence, Van McCall, City of Cahokia Heights, arrived.  Mr. McCall and I 

went nearest upstream of the residence, and he removed the manhole lid so that we  

could observe the conditions of the main.  There was minimal flow in the main at the 

time of my investigation.  Flow through the concrete trough within the manhole was 

visible.  No evidence of a blockage was observed in the main upstream of the 

residence.  Next, we went to the nearest downstream manhole and removed the 

manhole lid to observe the conditions of the main.  Flow through the concrete trough 

within the manhole was visible.  Again, there was minimal flow in the main.  There was 

no evidence of a main blockage downstream of the residence.  I asked Mr. Call if the 

city would jet the main to verify there was not a blockage in the main and he agreed.  

This information was relayed to the resident.   

 

While at the residence, a neighbor arrived and complained about the stormwater 

drainage in the area.  I noted that there was a stormwater drain adjacent to this 

residence.  I observed that the stormwater inlet lid appeared have sank over time or 

crushed as the inlet opening was only about an inch to two inches in height.  I also 

noted a significant buildup of trash within the drain.   The neighbor also complained 

about sewage in a ditch behind his residence.  I observed that the pooled sewage 

appeared to be gray water discharged from a nearby residence to the ditch.      

 

After I left the residence, I received a call from the Dennis Traiteur, City of Cahokia 

Heights.  Mr. Traiteur explained that they jetted the sewer main at the manhole 

upstream of the residence and jetted water was actively flowing to the downstream 

manhole.  He explained that the sewage backup within the resident’s cleanout 

continued.  Therefore, it appeared that to be an issue with a blockage in their service 

line.   I also told the representative about the stormwater drain issue.  They indicated 

that the city would investigate it.  Finally, I explained that there was gray water being 

discharged to a ditch in the neighborhood.  I explained that all sewage, including gray  
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water must report to the city’s sewer mains.  I further explained that the city needs to 

enforce their sewer use ordinance.  

 

 

 

                                                           
Joseph D. Stitely, P.E. 
Environmental Protection Specialist 
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Attachments 

 

cc: BOW/DWPC/FOS-Collinsville 

 Mike Roubitchek, DLC 

 BOW/DWPC/RU  








